## **Michael Lam**

From: Jessica A <parentis831@gmail.com>
Sent: Friday, July 1, 2022 11:23 PM

**To:** Annie Murphy; lyndaphillips@netscape.com; pearlman.barry@gmail.com

**Subject:** Fairgrounds Grange Hall

\*\*\*\*CAUTION:This is an EXTERNAL email. Exercise caution. DO NOT open attachments or click links from unknown senders or unexpected email.\*\*\*\*

## Hello,

The purpose of letter is to briefly introduce myself, as a member of our community that attends public meetings. I have recently been attending the 14th District Agricultural Association meetings, also known as the Santa Cruz Fairgrounds. I have recently discovered that the Grange Hall that sits in the back entrance near the (horse/livestock entrance) at the Fairgrounds was the very first building on the grounds. I feel we are very fortunate to still have this building and I am very interested in having it become a Historical Landmark. How can I accomplish something like that for our community and generations to enjoy? Could this be placed on the agenda for discussion at your next meeting? Regards,

Jessica Ayala 831-707-4222